Willingham Bowls Club Annual report 2019-2020 
 
The club was founded in 1937, making it one of the oldest established clubs in the village and I would hope an integral part of Willingham Village life.  Club membership currently stands at 21, we have lost a few members over the past few years due to unforeseen circumstances including inclement weather a few years ago.  Last year we had a far better year than we have for a while now improving our league position by a number of places and we were able to increase the number of teams we put into the league by fielding a Mens team as well as a mixed team.  Obviously this season is on hold at the moment due to the Covid - 19 Virus but this will give us a chance make a start on some well needed maintenance. 
 
Willingham Bowls Club are very grateful for the Grant made by the Council at the recent meeting as this will help us in the maintenance of the Club and Green and will mean that some of our fundraising efforts can be used in the much needed, improvement of the Clubhouse, which is the original Clubhouse from 1937, Tearoom, Green and surrounding area. 
  
 Ian Bissett. 
 Secretary. 
 Willingham Bowls Club. 
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